
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AFTER SCHOOL CARE: 5444 6666 (YMCA)                       HOLY ROSARY WEB SITE: www.hrwhitehills.catholic.edu.au 
 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
This Sunday we continue our sacramental journey with the children 
attending the commitment mass for Palm Sunday. Palm Sunday 
marks the beginning of Holy Week in the Catholic Church, 
commemorating Jesus Christ's triumphant entry into Jerusalem. It's 
a time for reflection and remembrance, as palm branches are 
blessed and distributed, symbolising peace and victory. Families 
gather for Mass to honor this significant event in the Christian faith. 
 
As we approach the end of a very busy term, a reminder that 
Learning Conversations will take place during Week 2 of term 2. This 
is an invaluable opportunity for you to engage with teachers and 
discuss your child's progress and learning journey, setting goals and 
celebrating achievements . 
 
We are gearing up to kickstart the enrollment process for our Prep 
class of 2025. Keep an eye out for dates and details regarding tours 
and an information session early in Term 2. Parents of soon-to-be 
school starters, please remember to collect and return an 
application for enrolment as soon as possible 
 
Just a friendly reminder that our school gates open at 8:30 am, with 
classrooms accessible from 8:50am. We kindly encourage all 
children to arrive between these times to ensure they are not left 
unattended prior to the start of the school day. We do have an 
excellent before school care program available for those who may 
find this a challenge. 
 
Our Easter raffle will be drawn next Thursday with a prize for each 
class. Thanks to our parents group for organising the prizes, we look 
forward to an exciting Thursday. Thursday is also the last day of 
term and dismissal will be 2:15pm. 
 
This is our final newsletter for Term 1. We will be moving to a 
paperless online newsletter beginning in Term 2.  
 
Wishing you all a wonderful end to the term and a restful break 
ahead. See you next term! 

 
 
 
 

Paul Wilkinson  
Principal 

CALENDAR 
MARCH  

Mon 25th PSG Meetings 

Wed 27th  Holy Rosary Cross Country 

Thur 28th Last Day Term 1 @ 2:15pm 

Fri 29th Good Friday 
  

Term 2  

APRIL  

Mon 15th  First Day of Term 2 

Tues 16th Sacrament Preparation Evening no 3 

Mon 22nd  Parent Learning Conversations 

Wed 24th  Grade 2 Bendigo Goldmines Excursion 

Wed 24th  Parent Learning Conversations 

Thur 25th Anzac Day Public Holiday 

Fri 26th Pupil Free Day 

Mon 29th – 3rd May OPEN WEEK  

MAY  

Wed 1st  2025 Prep Information Night @ 7.00pm 

Fri 10th  Grd 3 Sovereign Hill 

Fri 17th  F-2 Palmers Gym 

Mon 20th  Pupil Free Day 

Fri 24th  F-2 Palmers Gym 

Fri 31st  F-2 Palmers Gym 
  

JUNE  

Fri 7th  F-2 Palmers Gym 

Mon 10th  Kings Birthday Public Holiday 

Fri 14th  Gr1 Excursion to Kyabram Fauna Park 

Fri 28th  Last Day of Term 3 @ 2:15pm finish 
 

 

NEWSLETTER  

   MASS TIMES 

Holy Rosary – Hamelin St 

Saturday’s 6pm   Sunday’s 10am 

Weekday Masses – Tues - Sat 9.15am 
 

St Francis Xavier – Strickland Rd 

Sunday – 8.30am     
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Check out our school Facebook page to stay 
up to date with the latest news! 
https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimar
yschoolwhitehills/ 

https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimaryschoolwhitehills/
https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimaryschoolwhitehills/


SCHOOL NEWS 

 Catholic Identity 

 

UPCOMING FRIDAY CLASS MASSES: 

Friday 19th April - Foundation & Grade 6 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK - CATHOLIC VALUE AWARD 

This week our Saint Hero is St Thomas Aquinas who displayed the value of Knowledge.  

Next week's Saint Hero will be St Therese of Lisieux who displayed the value of 

Gratitude. We encourage you to discuss each Saint and their value with your child/ren, 

helping them to learn how they can live out our Christian values.  

THURSDAY 28TH MARCH -  STATIONS OF THE CROSS 

Grade 5 Students have been busy preparing for our annual Stations of the Cross event. 

We would like to welcome our Parish Parishioners and school parents along to 

participate in a mini pilgrimage experience at 10 am on Thursday morning. The 14 

devotions (stations) focus on the specific events of Jesus’ last day on earth, beginning 

with his condemnation. At each station the children will present you with information 

that is reflective of the devotion and allow you time to pause and meditate before 

moving onto the next station until all 14 are complete. 

  



150 YEARS OF SANDHURST  

All are welcome to join in the celebrations on Palm Sunday for a symbolic pilgrimage to commemorate the 150th anniversary of 

the Diocese. More information can be found on the Diocese of Sandhurst website 

https://www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au/item/2619-150th-anniversary-pilgrimage 

https://www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au/item/2619-150th-anniversary-pilgrimage


 

LEARNER DIVERSITY: 

PROGRAM SUPPORT GROUP MEETINGS (PSG’S) 

The Program Support Group (PSG) Meetings are well under way for this term, please view your appointment time on the 

P.A.M app. We have a week off with the Labour Day public holiday and resume our meetings in week 8: March 18th, and 

Week 9: March 25th. PSG’s will run for 35 minutes.  

Post PSG meetings, you will receive an email from ‘Adobe sign’ requesting you to sign your child’s Personalised Learning Plan 

(PLP). Please check your junk mail / spam folder to ensure you do not miss this. Once the document has been signed you will 

receive a digital copy for your records.  

Mandy Anotniadis (Learning Diversity Leader) 

 

 

 

SCHOOL SPORT 

 – WHAT’S HAPPENING?! 
Troy Coates 

 

HEALTH & PE WEEK - LAST WEEK OF TERM 

In the last week of each term we have our school Health & PE Week. As part of our Health & Physical Education curriculum we will 

be participating in additional sport and health activities throughout the week. Students are encouraged to wear their sports 

uniform every day. Some activities students can look forward to are cross country practice, AFL kicking competition, downball 

competition, skipping club and our Staff v Grade 6 soccer match. We look forward to a great week to finish what has been a busy 

term. 

 

SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 2024 - NOT FAR AWAY 

Our school cross country will be on Wednesday the 27th of March. Foundation to Grade 2 will race at Holy Rosary. Grades 3 to 6 

will compete in their cross country event at the Botanical Gardens, along the creek trail. Students in Grades 3 to 6 will walk down 

with their classroom teachers at approximately 12:00pm. A PAM note will be sent with information also. 

 

If your child is concerned about the run, perhaps you could take them for a run a few runs in the weeks leading up to the event 

and help boost their confidence and capacity to complete the event. They will be given opportunities to practice their running as 

part of PE, however as we know, the more exposure we have to something we find challenging, the more comfortable we are with 

it. Your support in giving your child the best chance to be successful on the day would be greatly appreciated. 

 

  



Schedule of Events: 

JUNIORS (@ Holy Rosary) – 10:30-11:00am 

10:30am – Grade Two Race (800m) 

10:40am – Grade One Race (400m) 

10:50am – Foundation Race (400m) 

 

SENIORS (@ Botanical Gardens) – 12:20pm Start 

12:20pm – 12/13 year old Race (3km)  

12:30pm – 11 year old Race (3km) 

12:40pm- 10 year old Race (2km) 

12:50pm- 8/9 year old Race (2km) 

 

All students in Grades 3 to 6 will return to school after the completion of all races. We predict this will be approximately 1:30pm. 

Students need to wear their PE uniform to school on this day. Could parents please pack appropriate food and a drink bottle for 

their child. 

 

ATTENDANCE 

 

 

 

REMINDER 

A Gentle reminder to please put your rubbish in the appropriate bin when waiting for your parents out the front of the school. 

We are experiencing a large amount of lolly wrappers and lolly sticks in the gardens and lawn in front of the office. Thank you all 

for your help in keeping our school looking good. 

 

 

How Can We Help? 

At Holy Rosary, we are always here to offer any support that we can, whether it be emotional, 

physical, spiritual or mentally. We can assist with support relating to your child or needs your 

family may have at the present time. Please reach out to your child’s teacher, the office staff or 

Jo Thurley (Deputy Principal) at any time! 
 

We may assist with 

▪ Practical Help (Meals, groceries etc) 

▪ A Listening Ear 

▪ School Attendance 

▪ General information & advice, with links to outside agencies & community support 

 

  

80%

85%

90%

95%

Foundation Grade 1 Grade 2 Grade 3 Grade 4 Grade 5 Grade 6

Year Level Attendance - Week 8, Term 1



STUDENT NEWS 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Students who have celebrated their birthdays over the last couple of week are Liam Gladman, Erin Kurien, Miley 

Ellerton, Gabriella Giavon, Evie Kristiansen, Lenny Polglase, Amelia Holmes, Isabella Holmes, Molly Allen, Mitchel 

Cope, Makaylee Mullane, Savannah Wallis, Isabella Holland, Eden Kurien, Makenzie Giri, Riley Stevens, Rex 

Crowfoot, Sophie Gray, Alec Bradshaw, Ethan Crust, Ava Lehmann, Dion Boby, Jasmine Kaur, Tayah Damiani, Thomas O’Connell, 

Oliver Anfuso, Wyatt Gladstone, Samuel Nurse, Madeline Cooper, Cooper Rogers, Azlyn Bell, Freddy Evans, Edie Patching, Chelsey 

Combe, Matilda Kearns. Happy Birthday to you and we hope you have a wonderful day. 

 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK      

 

 

SPORTS NEWS 

HOLY ROSARY NETBALL CLUB 

Would you like to see what Netball is like?  Are you in Grades 2, 3, 4 or 5?   

Well now's your chance... 

Holy Rosary Netball Club are hosting a 'Come & Try' session under the COLA after School 

Tuesday 19th March!  This session will be run like a junior training session with games 

included to show you what skills and fun netball can be...even if you have never picked up 

a netball before - this session is for you. 

When:  3:30-4:30pm Tuesday 19th March, meet under the shade stage near the sandpit.   

Hosted By Coaches: Lindy Vance, Susie Young and Riley Driscoll. 

Parents please email names to: holyrosarynetball@gmail.com or contact one of the 

coaches to let us know your coming.  Don't forget your sneakers and drink bottle.  

 

NET SET GO 

Registrations are now open for interested Prep, 1 & 2. Limited numbers. Net Set Go will 

happen on Thursdays 3:30-4:30pm on the school Tennis Courts for the duration of Term 2. Registrations close by 16th April – First 

week of Term 2. Please follow the link below to register your child. 

https://registration.netballconnect.com/userRegistration?organisationId=03fed489-2d57-405b-82f3-

55b604a9b057&competitionId=5563bef8-a3d7-485f-932b-318e1308a7a7 

 

 

 Students of the Week 

FJM Lila M 

FMD Rafferty H 

1CV Theodore A 

1DL Fletcher B 

2JH Layla P 

2SD Nate G 

3JO Thomas O 

3MM Gracie H 

4BD Patrick W 

4CW Cooper R 

5GS Leni M 

5OG Shay P 

6DW Kyan M 

6LS Hannah T 

YMCA Patrick W & Marley P 

https://registration.netballconnect.com/userRegistration?organisationId=03fed489-2d57-405b-82f3-55b604a9b057&competitionId=5563bef8-a3d7-485f-932b-318e1308a7a7
https://registration.netballconnect.com/userRegistration?organisationId=03fed489-2d57-405b-82f3-55b604a9b057&competitionId=5563bef8-a3d7-485f-932b-318e1308a7a7


P&F NEWS 
CANTEEN 2024 
A reminder that we no longer accept cash orders for canteen. Orders must be placed online via Flexischools by 9:00am 

Thursday. Counter sales are cash only and are limited supply each week.  

 

VOLUNTEERS:  

This year we will be looking for volunteers for the following times:  

Thursdays (as needed)  9:00am - 11:00am (3 volunteer)  

Fridays   9:00am – 12:00pm (2 volunteers) 

   10:30am – 12:00pm (1 volunteer) 

   1:30pm – 2:30pm (2 volunteers) 
 

Please note, all volunteers must check in at the school office to sign in and must provide a copy of their WCC or VIT card and other 

necessary volunteer paperwork.  Volunteers will be requested to complete a short questionnaire before their shift to comply with 

new food safety requirements. This can be done at home or at the start of the shift. 

 

If you are able to volunteer in our Canteen this term, please contact Lindy Vance 0409 067 404. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some of our wonderful volunteers for Pizza Day in the Canteen. Come along and join in the fun. 

 

  



SPOR TS & COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  



 

 



 


